
RCW 9.41.1135  Firearms sales or transfers—Use of state firearms 
background check system. (Effective until January 1, 2024.)  (1) 
Beginning on the date that is thirty days after the Washington state 
patrol issues a notification to dealers that a state firearms 
background check system is established within the Washington state 
patrol under RCW 43.43.580, a dealer shall use the state firearms 
background check system to conduct background checks for all firearms 
transfers. A dealer may not sell or transfer a firearm to an 
individual unless the dealer first contacts the Washington state 
patrol for a background check to determine the eligibility of the 
purchaser or transferee to possess a firearm under state and federal 
law and the requirements and time periods established in RCW 9.41.090 
and 9.41.092 have been satisfied. When an applicant applies for the 
purchase or transfer of a pistol or semiautomatic assault rifle, a 
dealer shall comply with all requirements of this chapter that apply 
to the sale or transfer of a pistol or semiautomatic rifle. The 
purchase or transfer of a firearm that is not a pistol or 
semiautomatic assault rifle must be processed in the same manner and 
under the same requirements of this chapter that apply to the sale or 
transfer of a pistol, except that the provisions of RCW 9.41.129, and 
the requirement in RCW 9.41.110(9)(b) concerning transmitting 
application records to the director of licensing, shall not apply to 
these transactions.

(2) A dealer shall charge a purchaser or transferee a background 
check fee in an amount determined by the Washington state patrol and 
remit the proceeds from the fee to the Washington state patrol on a 
monthly basis. The background check fee does not apply to any 
background check conducted in connection with a pawnbroker's receipt 
of a pawned firearm or the redemption of a pawned firearm.

(3) This section does not apply to sales or transfers to licensed 
dealers or to the sale or transfer of an antique firearm.  [2020 c 28 
§ 4.]
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have been satisfied.

(2) A dealer shall charge a purchaser or transferee a background 
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(3) This section does not apply to sales or transfers to licensed 
dealers or to the sale or transfer of an antique firearm.  [2023 c 161 
§ 9; 2020 c 28 § 4.]

Effective date—2023 c 161: See note following RCW 9.41.090.

Certified on 9/1/2023 RCW 9.41.1135 Page 2


		2023-11-03T19:28:28-0700
	Electronic transmittal




